 



              THE TAX ATTACK

Chapter XXVI

One of our neighbors recently opined that the title of this series of commentaries on Gates Mills fiscal matters was a misnomer and suggested a somewhat functional alternative.  You may recall that the Tax Attack articles came into existence in 2007 during some intense Village fiscal discussions.

It would be interesting to learn your reaction to the suggestion of a change (either for or against).  Please consider the question and send your comments and suggestions by April 15.  Regretfully, there is no prize for a new title, if one is chosen, and the rights to all suggestions become the property of the Village of Gates Mills.

***

You’re probably aware that the Mayfield School levy on our March 6 ballot was approved by almost 53% of those who voted in the four District communities.  A survey of each of the communities reflects that the voters in Gates Mills and Highland Heights voted against by 62% and 52% respectively.  Voters in Mayfield Village narrowly approved the issue and voters in Mayfield Heights voted almost 60% in favor of the levy.  Mayfield Village voters constituted almost half of all of those who voted on the issue, so you see that the District’s fate is far more dependent upon the largest community in the District than the other three.

While our School District is among the best in the State of Ohio, its impact on Village real estate taxes is significant.  The new tax, which will begin being collected in 2013, will mean that the Village share of total real estate taxes will decrease in relative terms.  Nothing that occurred during the March election will increase or reduce operating income for the Village.  All proceeds of the new levy go to Mayfield Schools.
If you would like to read more regarding our school taxes, please see Tax Attack XXI, which can be found on the Village web site at www.gatesmillsvillage.com.

***
At its meeting on January 10, Village Council approved the budget for the current year.  The Village will continue to operate within its income, but a five-year budgeting projection indicates that Council will be required to further reduce costs or, in the alternative, identify new revenues if the Village trend of fiscal responsibility is to continue.  Regardless of the operating cost solution (increased revenues or decreased expenses) we will be facing a challenge.  As those changes are proposed, it’s important that each of us become informed and make our opinion known.  The quality of life in Gates Mills need not suffer if we all approach these issues with an informed, positive attitude.
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